SYDNEY AIRPORT COMMUNITY FORUM



Cr Vince Badalati

The Hon Bruce Baird MP

Mr Warren Bennett Board of Airline Representatives in Australia

Mr John Clarke
Upper North Shore Community

Cr John Flowers

Mr Rod Gilmour Sydney Airport Corporation Ltd.

Mr Kevin Hill

The Hon Joe Hockey MP

Cr Sue Hoopmann

Cr Edward Cassidy

Cr Ian Longbottom

Mr Robert McClelland MP Federal Member for Barton

Mr Michael Megna Inner West Community

Mr John Murphy MP Federal Member for Lowe

Ms Maria Patrinos

Mr Anthony Roberts MLA
State Member for Lane Cove

Cr David Redmond Mayor of Sutherland Shire

Cr Fiona Sinclair King

Mr Murray Warfield

Secretariat: PO Box A301 Sydney South NSW 1235

[Freecall NSW] Tel: 1800 812 069 Fax: 02 6274-7804

Email: sacf@dotars.gov.au www.sacf.dotars.gov.au

5 October 2007

The Hon Mark Vaile MP Deputy Prime Minister Minister for Transport and Regional Services Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600 RECEIVED

09 OCT 2007

Minister for Transport and Regional Services

Dear Minister Manh

I am writing to convey the outcomes of the 51st meeting of the Sydney Airport Community Forum held on 28 September 2007.

Forum members were pleased to note that Airservices Australia has instructed airline operators to fly ICAO-A equivalent Noise Abatement Departure Procedures as foreshadowed in your letter of 19 September 2007.

Forum members also noted the sentencing of Gulf Air for two curfew breaches in 2005. While community members and representatives were gratified by the support the prosecution displays for the curfew at Sydney Airport, concerns were raised about the perceived inadequacy of the penalties applied to Gulf Air. Some members felt that heavier fines than the \$167,500 (out of a possible \$550,000 for each breach) would have been more appropriate.

On a different matter, a subcommittee of Forum members has been formed to assist with the oversight of the Aviation Community Advocate's work program. The draft of the work program is due to be finalised shortly, allowing Mr Tony Williams to commence the projects Forum members have requested he undertake.

It is my intention to write to the Sydney papers to confirm the appointment of Mr Williams to the Advocate position, to ensure that all residents of the Sydney community who feel affected by aviation operations around Sydney Airport are aware of the existence and purpose of the Advocate.

Yours sincerely

ann lagé

MARISE PAYNE CHAIR 1 0 OCT

10 OCT 2007